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AICAOA/NEC Meeting/2022-23/72             Dated: 20th March, 2023 

 
To 
 
The Joint Controller General of Accounts (HR-3) 
O/o CGA, 
Mahalekha Niyantrak Bhawan 
E-Block, GPO Complex, INA 

New Delhi - 110 023 

 

Sub: Seeking an urgent meeting to discuss the transfer / posting order 

issued vide Office Order dated 17th March, 2023. 

 

Sir, 

 

I, on behalf of the National Executive Committee (NEC) of AICAOA, 

express our sincere thanks for issuing the long awaited promotion order 

of Asstt. Accounts Officer to Accounts Officer and transfer order of 

AOs/Sr.AOs to their choice station who has completed their tenure in 

the outstation.  

 

Simultaneously, I am also directed by the NEC to invite your kind 

attention to the other side of the impact of the issue of the instant 

transfer/promotion order. The NEC of AICAOA, in its emergency 

meeting held on 18th March, 2023 has decided to take up the matter 

with the authorities in O/o CGA at the earliest.  

 

In view of the above, you are requested to give an earliest possible date 

on or before 24th March, 2023 to meet the authorities and discuss 

about the transfer policy adopted by O/o CGA while issuing the instant 

promotion order and convey the grievances of the aggrieved members 

who are waiting for their  transfer to their home station. 

 

Expecting a positive response from your end. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 
(Sreemati Bhowmik) 

Addll. Secretary General 

 

  

 


